HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

September 15, 2009
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in the Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, Sandy Brewer, Charles Fridal and Gary Casady. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Dick Ransom, Engineer Loren Leach, and Secretary Debra Larson. 
Roll was called.

 Daws moved to approve the agenda. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the minutes of August 2009. Daws seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to pay the bills. Daws seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the financial report of August 2009. Casady seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Ransford and Ransom told the board about the offer presented to the water department for the Kramer property.  Forrest Kramer agreed to $55,000.00 and we would provide water to his new house within one year of the closing date. Fridal made a motion to accept the offer. Daws seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Resolution will be brought to next meeting.

The board discussed the letter that was sent to Tower Terrace by the attorney. The board wanted to get clarification on the last paragraph. Ransford said he would talk to Randy Scholer to get that information. Daws made a motion to pursue the matter with them. Fridal seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 
Ransford told the board that he, Bev Daws, and Marty Recker talked to Jon Bogert, a representative from Palo. Ransford explained what Palo wanted. Fridal made a motion to move forward with serving Palo water. Casady seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Fridal made a motion to transfer $80,000.00 from IPAIT to checking. Daws seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Superintendent Report

Ransford told the board sites plans for 2745 Stonegate Ct. and 915 Boyson Ct. Ransford told the board Well #4 is having problems again. Ransford and the city have contacted FEMA but they have not heard back from them. Ransford presented the ISO inspection showing how we are doing. Ransford ask the board if they would be interested in selling Well #5 property if the situation presented itself.
Brewer moved to adjourn the meeting. Daws seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Troy Andersen
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
